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Dear Parents and Carers,  

Yesterday the school was notified about our Key Stage 2 SATs results and outcomes. We were delighted with 

the news. Our children performed admirably and the children did themselves, the school and their families 

proud. Firstly, in SATs week, the children were calm under pressure and each child gave their very best. Secondly, 

the children all wanted to do well, but were mature enough and level headed enough to realise that tests are 

not the key thing in their lives at the moment, which was pleasing. I arrived in school at 7am to log on to the DFE 

website and it did not stop buffering until ten minutes to nine! I was a nervous wreck.  

The results are as follows: 

 School Reading Results 92% of children reached 

expected level 

Nationally 74% of children 

reached the age-expected 

level. 

School Grammar and Spelling 

results 

88% of children reached 

expected level 

Nationally, 72% of children 

reached age-expected level. 

School Maths Results 88% of children reached 

expected level 

Nationally, 71% of children 

reached age-expected level. 

Combined Scores (this is the 

amount of children who 

passed each test)  

83% of children passed all 

three tests. 

Nationally, 59% of children 

passed all three tests.  

School Writing Passes 88% of children reached age-

expected level 

Nationally, 69% reached 

expected standard.  

 

As you can see from these figures, our children have performed at a very high level. We are extremely proud of 

them. I am also very proud of our staff. Here we have a very dedicated group of teachers, teaching assistants, 

office staff, PSA, dinner staff, cooks, caretaker who all value their jobs highly and put the children’s best interests 

first at all times. This is something we are very proud of.  

http://www.thevillageprimary.org.uk/


The Y6 class is not a one off. In other year groups our children are equally well behaved, keen to learn and do 

their very best (I know they are different at home by the way!). They are also performing very well academically 

and making good progress since they started in Nursery.  

Finally, what pleases me most is that our children are leaving Y6 ready for secondary school and ready to fulfil 

their massive potential. Each child in the class has made fantastic progress since starting school and against their 

own targets. They have developed into lovely citizens with a good moral compass. Each day the Y6 class support 

our younger members of school at lunchtimes and break times. This is something that they choose to do because 

they are nice children and this means the world to us here at Village.  

 

Mr Birtwhistle 
Head Teacher. 

 


